

# LOGAN NEIGHBORHOOD

## LOGAN NEIGHBORHOOD ORGANIZATION MEETING SUMMARY –January 17, 2012

Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Jeanette Harras, Chairperson

**Members Present:** 9  
**Assoc Members Present:** 2  
**Assoc Members New:** 0  
**Members Absent:** 4 Keith Zaike, Amber Waldref (2), Jan Arkills, Robert Koster  
**New Members:** 0  
**Members Deleted:** 0  
**Guests:** 3 Mary Joan Hahn, Rod Minarik, Therese Thompson

**Minutes:** It was M/S/P to accept the November 15, 2011 Meeting Summary as distributed.

### Reports / Reports

**Neighborhood Team:** February's speaker will be Ray Wright on Hamilton Street Protected Left Turn Study.

**Neighborhood Planning:** Karen announced a new round of neighborhood planning will start in March and the Neighborhood Stakeholder Team will meet on January 25<sup>th</sup> for an update. Steve Signer had to resign as co-leader of the group so another person is being sought to fill that position as well. A person is also being sought to lead the neighborhood on CANPAC through the planning process.

### Written Report

**Safety Committee –** Written report.

**University –** Ken reported that the Board of Trustees has approved moving forward with the Parking project pending approval of a funding package to be presented at their February meeting. There will be some adjustments to the plans for this project.

- Tracy announced that tax assistance is available center and the cookbooks are still available.

- Rod reported that the injector well project has been tested and is completed.

**Community Development –** Written report. The 2012 Neighborhood Report was presented to the CD Board on January 18<sup>th</sup>. At this time it looks like there could be an additional 15-17% cut in funding.

**Community Assembly:** Written report. Jeanette reported that a NRO or a neighborhood patrol officer will be ending Neighborhood Council Meetings.

**Calming Projects –** One Residential Traffic Calming Project was proposed for Sinto Avenue between Sinto and Lidgerwood Streets. Two requests were made for use of the Mobile Speed Indicator Signs this year on Sinto and North Foothills Drive. The group supported residential speed indicator signs as one of the possible options for funding.

**Curbside Programs –** Jeanette reported that there may be some changes in the number of times we offer curbside programs this year. Rod is working on doing some specific clean up projects, which will also use some of the funding. The clean up project will also be requesting ONS/Code Enforcement to work with them on another Code Emphasis project in the future. Clean up orientation will be January 31<sup>st</sup>.

**COPS:** Looking for volunteers (Front Desk, NOPS, Graffiti, Vehicle Break in Fingerprinting)

### Announcements:

**Minarik, City of Spokane Office of Neighborhood Services/Code Enforcement Department**

Announced information about a section of the City that is not officially a part of any Neighborhood Council at this time. This section is located on the west side of the Spokane Falls Blvd Bridge west to Division between Spokane Falls Blvd and the Spokane River. This area falls within the Logan Neighborhood boundaries as described in our meeting minutes. It was M/S/P that we add this area. The proposal will be presented to the City Council along with other neighborhood boundary adjustments that will be proposed to the City Council for approval. Rod also gave an update on the Byrd Building.

**Open House:** Byrd Building

**Agenda:** No items

Meeting minutes submitted by  
Rod Minarik, LNO Secretary